
We are almost halfway through 2021 and despite a 
global pandemic, incredible things are happening in 
Canada and in Russia through this ministry. On 
behalf of Bill, Gwen, Becky and me we want to start 
by thanking you for being our partners. 
  
None of us knows what tomorrow will look like, but 
we can be absolutely certain that if we keep our eyes 
on the Lord and trust in Him all things will be 
possible! Proverbs 3:5-6 says, “Trust in the LORD 
with all your heart; do not depend on your own 
understanding. Seek His will in all you do, and He will 
show you which path to take.” Our only job is to 
follow the Lord. In these strange times in Canada 
with lockdown after lockdown, all of the opinions on 
whether or not to vaccinate and rumours of war in 
different parts of the world, our job is not to be 
discouraged or lose hope. If we are to take anything 
from the season that we’re in right now it is that we 
should be filled with so much hope that the world 
looks at us sideways because of the peace that lives 
inside of our being!  
  
In Exodus chapter 14 you can read the story of Israel 
finally leaving Egypt and how Pharaoh and his army 
pursued them with the intent of killing them all. Moses 
and the Israelites were backed up against the Red 
Sea, with no real hope of surviving this very dramatic 
ordeal. But God! In verse 14 Moses told the Israelites 
to hold their peace and look to the Lord for He would 
bring them salvation that very day!  

This is what you and I should take away from this 
incredible story: even when it seems that there is not 
a chance of walking away unscathed, we can either 
be overwhelmed by the problems around us or we 
can be filled with a peace that only comes from 
knowing that God has us in His hands and that 
everything will be amazing! I want you to be 
overwhelmingly encouraged in your spirit this day 
with the peace that comes from the assurance that 

we have through Jesus Christ. In today’s 
circumstances it is our job to hold on to our peace 
and see the Lord move across Canada! 
  

Despite this global pandemic Igor Bogomol has been 
able to minister in the extremely isolated parts of 
Russia. He’s taken two trips this year already and 
plans to take two more, on one of which Bill and I are 
hoping to go with him. Igor continues to see people 
won to the kingdom of God and disciples made in 
these remote and isolated communities. 

Recently In Cape Dorset, Nunavut, there was an 
outbreak of the Spirit at the church that BPEA built 
back in the 1970s. Before the lockdown in Cape 
Dorset, they were having nightly services with Inuit 
coming to the Lord, drug and alcohol addicted people 
being liberated from their addictions, demons being 
cast out, and drug and alcohol dealers giving their 
hearts to the Lord and pouring their substances down 
the toilet. The seeds that this ministry has sown into 
Cape Dorset are now blooming and we are beginning 
to see the type of Holy Spirit movement across 
Nunavut that will cause the suicide rates to come to a 
halt! 
  
This summer will be filled with God moments! I will be 
travelling with a small team from Edmonton to a few 
reserves to launch our First Nations ministry 
emphasis. As we entered 2021 I sensed the Lord 
nudging me to take the Arctic Hope Project to First 
Nations young people similar to the way we did our 
Arctic Hope Tour across Nunavut in 2018 and 2019.  
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Canada Shall Be Saved!

There is a harvest among indigenous peoples in 
Canada that is ready for the kingdom of God, and we 
believe that they will soon be proclaiming “The 
redeeming power of God saved us and delivered us 
from all the traumas of our past!” 
  

Thank you for partnering with this ministry. You must 
know that because you are our partners, when I go 

and when Bill goes, you come with us! The rewards 
and blessings that we receive because of the work 
that the Lord has us doing are your rewards too! 
  

Steven & Becky Carleton 
President

Breakthrough is on the way! For well over a year we’ve awaited the day when we will once again be able to 
physically be in towns and cities across Canada to minister hope and healing. We’ve kept in touch as much as 
possible by doing videos and Zoom ministry via the internet but it will be so much better to see our dear partners 
face to face and lay our hands on them to receive all God has for them. As the pandemic numbers recede we 
have been hearing more encouraging talk that travel restrictions will be lifted soon, at least in some areas of the 
country, and we are believing God for all provinces to open up! 

As word began to trickle out about the lifting of these restrictions invitations immediately began coming in from 
churches across Canada. I am saying "YES!" to as many pastors and ministries as possible so that we will be 
ready to GO as soon as we get the word. I am already making plans  to minister at Mount Zion Retreat Centre, 
Gilmour ON in early July, at Moose Lake Alberta Camp and Frontline Worship Centre, Sylvan Lake AB later in 
July and at Dominion Conference in Lethbridge AB over the Labour Day weekend. We will be sending out email 
messages with more details as these meetings and more are confirmed. I am so excited about these services 
and trust that you will make plans to come to the ones that are in your area.  

I also want you to make note of a very important CANADA DAY EVENT happening on July 1st. I will be 
ministering at The River in Tampa, FL that will be available by livestream on https://www.youtube.com/user/
rodneyhowardbrowne/live.  It will also be broadcast on Daystar Canada TV Network at 8:30pm ET. This special 
service will be dedicated to praying for Canada, believing for miracles for those tuning in and seeing the power of 
God demonstrated. You won't want to miss it! 

I believe BREAKTHROUGH is on the way for you too! Gwen and I pray every day for you and claim God's 
miracle-working power to be poured out in your life. Start declaring your breakthrough today and expect good 
things to come your way! 

Bill Prankard 
Founder/Evangelist
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